V.C.S.C. Minutes ~ February 5, 2022

The meeting was held at the Ray Scherr collection. President Jim Moore called the meeting to
order at 1:33pm.

Announcements

Congratulations to Bruce Fine who was presented with his New Member packet. Bruce joined
a year ago but due to health issues, this was his first meeting! Jim also welcomed new member
Lenny Ski who will receive his member packet next month. Don Bail & Sally Kierstead were also
welcomed as new members but they had to leave before the meeting started. Welcome
everyone! Also recognized were Joe & Dennis Martin who we haven’t seen in a long time as
well as Joe’s daughter, Judy. Jim introduced guests Jason Russo and his nephew. Jason does
detailing for the Moore’s and the Gibbons’ and brought his Lamborghini Countach.

February birthday wishes were sent to Loretta Conway, Lanny Goodwin, Jan Boyce, Fran Filson,
Don Bail and Lynn Mazie.

Old Business

Jim thanked Kurt & Lisa for the cruise through Moorpark, Somis and to see the murals of Santa
Paula. It was a fun run.

New Business

A round of applause was had for our host Ray Scherr who went above and beyond to welcome
us to his collection. Jim thanked Ray, Richard, David and Nina for their hospitality, great tour
and lunch! Also Spencer & Alyse were thanked for setting it all up with Ray.

Jim noted the Board filled out the 2022 Events calendar and it is up to date on the website. The
March meeting will start at 11 as we have reservations at the Nethercutt Collection. It’s $10 per
person, masks and proof of vaccination or recent 72 hr negative Covid test required. Dinner
will follow at the Bear Pit BBQ.

Around the Board
Vice President — Spencer had nothing

Events — Kurt shared that the April event would be a Run to the Poppies hosted by the Moore’s
then dinner at Route 66 in Santa Clarita. May will be a Poker Run to Ojai hosted by Ron Lederer
with dinner at Sea Fresh and we need something for June.



Secretary —Gina filled in for Vickie as her dad was in the hospital. Vickie will be putting the 2022
roster together so be sure to note any changes/additions so she has the info.

Membership — Barbara noted that Vickie’s dad is coming home today as procedure went well.
He’s 96 years young. Also noted was the Stanton’s were getting over their bout with Covid.
Today was the day for anyone to order a name badge if they’ve lost theirs or want another one.
$10 ea. She also noted that dues were due today and she can take your renewal.

Treasurer — Loretta was under the weather but sent the info to Jim and says the account is doing
well

Product — Nanci will look into providing the letterman style jackets most members have and
several people want. Contact her if you also want one. She also noted that denim, bowling
shirts can be ordered as well as t-shirts. Contact her if you need any product so she can get an
order together.

Webmaster — Paul will be making the Events page live today
Feature Editor — Paul is working on a feature

Historian — Jerry said he’d be taking photos and will forward to Gina to put on the website. In
April, he’ll be contacting the park for reservation for our Day in the Park.

Newsletter Editor — David absent

Sargent at Arms — Steve said he hadn’t yet ordered replacement batteries but will. Mike Gibbons
said the antenna order he was working on is finally moving forward.

Museum Ambassador — Mike said the museum has several runs available but they are limited.
If interested, contact the museum.

Comments/Concerns

Jim shared we haven’t secured a place for the Christmas Party yet. Jerry said he has a contact
at Airtel Plaza that he’ll try to reach this next week to see their status. Otherwise, if anyone has
a line on a location Jim know. Gina had looked into Knollwood Country club but it’s $70 pp
which doesn’t include our entertainment.

There was no raffle, name badge drawing or dinner drawing today.

Meeting adjourned at 1:57 pm

Respectively submitted by Ginvaw Moowre, for Secretary Vickie Stanton



